
	

	

	
2017	Walker	Cup	

Volunteer	Opportunities	

	

Marshals:		Marshals	will	assist	with	direction	and	control	of	the	
spectators,	so	that	the	spectators	can	enjoy	a	competition	that	is	safe	
and	enjoyable	for	the	players	and	spectators,	fair	and	competitive	for	
the	players,	and	does	minimal	damage	to	the	golf	course.		Marshals	will	
be	expected	to	work	three	of	the	four	sessions	of	the	competition,	
either	stationed	on	one	or	more	holes	for	the	session	or	walking	with	
one	match.		Marshals	will	also	assist	with	spectator	safety	and	comfort	
on	the	driving	range	and	the	practice	putting	greens.	All	marshals	need	
to	be	able	to	comfortably	walk	18	holes.		Marshals	will	work	in	pre-
determined	groups	of	approximately	ten,	and	can	apply	to	work	as	part	
of	such	a	group,	such	as,	for	example,	all	members	of	the	same	club.	

Scoring:	Volunteers	are	needed	to	follow	matches	carrying	a	portable	
scoreboard,	follow	matches	while	inputting	scores	on	an	electronic	
device,	or	staff	status	scoreboards	throughout	the	property.		Walking	
Scorers	will	be	expected	to	work	three	of	the	four	sessions	of	the	
competition.		Scorers	must	be	able	to	comfortably	walk	18	holes.	

Rakers:	A	volunteer	(with	a	junior	assistant)	will	accompany	each	match	
with	a	bunker	rake	and	a	green	whip	to	rake	all	bunkers	and	clean	up	



sand	splashed	or	tracked	out	of	the	bunkers.		Rakers	must	be	able	to	
comfortably	walk	18	holes.	

Drivers:	Volunteers	will	drive	carts	to	shuttle	players	back	and	forth	
from	the	driving	range	to	the	locker	rooms.		Drivers	will	also	drive	
disabled	spectators	to	and	among	designated	viewing	areas	on	the	
course.	Finally,	drivers	will	pick	up	players,	caddies	and	officials	at	the	
end	of	matches	that	finish	on	holes	other	than	16	and	18.		Drivers	must	
have	a	current	valid	driver’s	license.	

On	Course	Hospitality:		Hospitality	Volunteers	will	greet	guests,	give	
directions	and	provide	information,	check	credentials	and	answer	
questions.		Some	hospitality	staff	will	be	assigned	to	specifically	assist	
with	the	guests	of	corporate	sponsors.	

Operations:	Volunteers	will	be	needed	to	provide	general	assistance	
with	the	operation	of	the	event	in	a	variety	of	ways,	including	
assistance	to	the	staff	of	the	broadcast	partner,	to	the	staff	of	the		
USGA,	to	LACC	and	to	the	other	volunteers.	

Parking:	Volunteers	will	be	needed	to	assist	with	directing	spectators	
and	volunteers	to	parking	places	on	the	South	Course.		Parking	
Volunteers	will	only	be	asked	to	work	two	half	day	shifts.	


